
Public Works Committee - 1st Tuesday 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - 2nd Tuesday 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - 3rd Tuesday 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - 4th Tuesday 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

Covington – Living, Learning, Working Together 

Newsletter - March 26, 2021 

All Committee meetings are held on Tuesdays at 4:00 p.m. 

Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderman John Edwards   aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Chris Richardson  aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

You may contact your  Alderman/Alderwoman by clicking on the email links below. 

Contact Covington City Hall at 901-476-9613 or 901-476-9531 

Or After Hours at 901-476-7163 

Visit us at www.covingtontn.com 
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mailto:aldermanedwards@gmail.com
mailto:aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com
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Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor 

and Aldermen meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on 

the 2nd floor at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by 

visiting www.covingtontn.com.   
 

Due to COVID-19, all public meetings are being held virtually.  If you would like the link to join virtually, please 

email rray@covingtontn.com.  City Board meetings are also live-streamed on our Website and Facebook page. 

Public Safety Committee Meeting - 3/23/21 

Present via Virtual Meeting - Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Aldermen CH Sullivan, Chris Richardson, Jeff Morris, John Edwards, 

and Danny Wallace.  Mayor Justin Hanson, Directors Tina Dunn, Lessie Fisher, David Gray, Chief Larry Lindsey, Chief Richard Griggs.  

Captain Jack Howell, Rebecca Ray 

 

Covington Police Department Report - Chief Larry Lindsey 

Personnel 

• Made conditional offers to five certified officers.  Three will begin 3/22 and remaining two will begin within a few weeks 

• Officer Bohnert graduating from TLETA (TN Law Enforcement Training Academy) 3/26 and Officer Isbell will begin TLETA 3/28 

Policy Update 

• Updating Department policies using model of Eric Daigle Law Group to align with our agency 

• According to City Charter, the Board does not need to adopt new policies by ordinance, but by resolution 

• Moving forward, all additional policies will be presented to the Board before publication 

• Alderman Sullivan motioned to bring resolution to full Board for approval, Mayor 2nd, roll call taken, so moved 

Training 

• Chief Lindsey and Capt. Howell attended training on Contemporary Legal Issues and Supervisory Liability 

• Discussed policy regarding possible civil rights violations when emergency room staff asks department to intervene 

Homicide 

• Detectives issued warrant for 1st Degree Murder in the homicide on March 11th.  Suspect presently at large, Chief discussed 

the great work officers did to quickly locate and interview persons of interest and identify a suspect 

Crime Stats 

• Calls for service:  January 892, February 997 

• Submitted Crime Stats Report 

Mayor motioned to accept Chief Lindsey’s report, Alderman Richardson 2nd, roll call taken, so moved 

 

Covington Fire Department Report - Chief Richard Griggs 

Community Events:  Farm Bureau Board Meeting to discuss burn permits and grain bin rescue class 

Volunteer Hours:  24 for the month of February 

Submitted Run Report for February 18-March 24, 188 calls 

County coverage area collections to date for 2021:  $79,202 

Personnel is at full staff 

Budget Request: 

• Discussed changes in 20 year span of fire department and needs of current department 

• Requesting 3 additional personnel, vehicle, and floor refinished 

Inservice Training:  EMS refresher, railcar, SIDS prevention, and CPR 

Grain bin rescue class postponed.  Grain bin companies have purchased rescue tools for class, donated to fire department 

Care Report - Free Smoke Alarms 

Volunteer Firefighter Orientation will be April 1st at Station One 

• 27 current applications 

Alderman Sullivan made motion to accept report, Alderman Richardson 2nd, roll call taken, so moved 

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
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The Health Department will be offering some extended COVID Vaccine Hours 
over the next week to better accommodate individuals who may not be able to 
come during normal business hours.  
 

Tipton County Health Department New Extended COVID Vaccine Hours  
at Cobb Parr Park: 
 

Starting March 22 - April 2, 2021 
 

Tuesday Morning 7:00 - 8:00am 
Wednesday Evening 4:30 - 7:00pm 
 

CALL 1-866-442-5301 TO REQUEST AN APPOINTMENT 
OR REGISTER ONLINE AT COVID19.tn.gov 

Mayor Hanson received the Johnson and Johnson vaccine 
Wednesday at Canaan Baptist Church.  Thanks to Baptist 
Tipton and both Greater St. John and Canaan Baptist, 
we’ve had two successful vaccine drives separate from 
those being administered at Cobb-Parr Park.  Beginning 
Saturday, April 10 and continuing every Saturday through 
July 1, the Johnson and Johnson vaccine will be adminis-
tered in a parking lot drive-thru at the DSCC Jimmy Naifeh 
Center from 9AM – 2PM.  Remember, J and J is a one shot 
only vaccine.     

COVID-19 UPDATES 

Just as a reminder, any Tennessean (age-restricted) is now eligible to be vaccinated.  In the counties 
where the Pfizer vaccine is available, vaccinations will begin for anyone age 16 and older.  If you 
prefer the Moderna vaccine, it is still available as well, but you must be 18 and older to receive 
it.  The Tipton County Health Department is currently dispensing the Pfizer vaccine as of Monday 
3/22/21.  There are now options for any of the top three vaccines (Moderna, Pfizer, and Johnson & 
Johnson) in Tipton County.  COVID-19 vaccinations also continue here at Cobb-Parr Park in Coving-
ton.  Call 1-866-442-5301 to make an appointment.  Also, visit www.vaccinefinder.org to find the 
vaccine you would like to receive and also check on its availability. 

http://covid19.tn.gov/?fbclid=IwAR1Tk3G44JMe88nDP8ZMEQjbmWlJCPzhfQyR2qLsoLdIaoKs_nETMTAei10
http://www.vaccinefinder.org/?fbclid=IwAR1ledBbs_11z9EDZUJpxSXSbl4eN-RKhhoFWVgn3XzTJUVWaMZnAbO1H4w


http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html




It is always a treat when our Covington High 
Chargers come by the office for a visit! We talked 
about everything from athletics and academics to 
career goals and good decision-making. Spring 
training and practice are happening now and Fri-
day night lights will be here before we know it! 
Charger football begins Thursday, August 19th at 
7PM at Munford High School. GO CHARGERS!  

and now for some 

The City of Covington's economy continues to re-
main strong and resilient! We’ve just received our 
January local option sales tax report. Month-to-
date sales are up 25%, or $70,842. Year-to-date 
sales are also up 13.3%, or $297,227. We say it 
often, but it remains so true! Please continue to do 
your part and #shoplocal! The money you spend 
here really does stay here! We have such a won-
derful business community filled with business 
owners and employees who are looking for YOU  
to come and shop local! Hope to see you soon!  

Mayor Hanson, Vice Mayor Johnetta  
Yarbrough, and Alderman Danny Wallace 
were able to get a sneak peek at the new 
Naifeh's Cash Saver location at 951 Hwy. 
51 North here in Covington! Thanks Judson 
Naifeh and Dana Naifeh for your time to-
day!! Crews are working hard to get ready 
for the opening of the newly renovated 
store. Doors will be open at 10AM  
Wednesday, March 31. The official store 
grand opening is set for May 5, which  
happens to be Mr. Oney Naifeh's birthday! 
For over one hundred years, the Naifeh's 
have been feeding our community and we 
are grateful to see this multi-million dollar 
expansion!  

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/shoplocal?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVPNRJWbvEJbvLGGYOX8g7qGRSB-sVbo0Ggj5ZDWoVKWhYkr4FsfHB94FRVW6MXkGpyM6mN1Vr_S1L14Es9GU8wgr3XszaRqBMwDyRR-CDAzQGX1NkN6pBRTWoLogQrmF5cmx9TaWDm0tHPc-quxve7cEXa6rrnpGTYPZdmGk4RyH_9cdCix1ESad9yUDy


COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Visit us on our Facebook page 

Marcy’s Law for TN awarded Chief Larry Lindsey of 
the Covington Police Department with the Champion  
of Victims' Rights Award.  Chief Lindsey is unwavering 
in his commitment to advancing victims’ rights. Thank 
you for your passion!  
 
To learn more about Marcy’s Law and how you can get  
involved visit marsyslawfortn.com. 

This week, two new officers were sworn in to 
the Covington Police Department by Chief 
Larry Lindsey.  We would like to congratulate 
the department’s newest officers, Ofc. Tori 
Mills and Ofc. Josh Lewis.  Welcome aboard 
and thanks for your service.  We look forward 
to serving alongside you! 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331
https://www.marsyslawfortn.com/
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COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming events 

at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

Do you have an announcement 

that you would like to include in 

our newsletter?  Click HERE  to 

email your info to Rebecca Ray! 

One Way Café 
511 E. Liberty Ave, Covington 

You’re Invited to have  

Coffee with the Mayor 

Tuesday, March 30th  

7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
mailto:rray@covingtontn.com

